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 As you read in the last newsletter, there are going to be some changes in the club. We are trying to still work out all the bugs to get the newsletter out to all the members.  If any of you know of someone in the club who does not have email please let them know to contact either Teresa, or Allen to get an updated address. (We are averaging 2-4 letters being undeliverable)

   As for you that do have email, some concerns about the black backgrounds came to my attention. It so happens, we thought everyone would just read it on their monitors, but it seems that some of you enjoy my writing so much that you like to print it.  But I must inform you that the N.Y. Times is looking to copy write my writing. : ) So as you will notice we made a few changes. We also have decided to post all the events, workouts and directions on one sheet of paper. (In case that’s the only part that you do like in the letter!) Please feel free to giving CONSTRUCTIVE feedback. Teresa & Joe will still be stepping down as co-presidents but will remain involved in the club and be responsible for e-mailing/mailing the newsletters and keeping a current membership roster. (Isn’t it going to be crazy seeing T compete in the events?) We also have our web site up and running.

Thanks to Brian Rogers who has stepped up to design & maintain the site. Brian is stationed at Nellis A.F.B. and is a new member to the club. Be sure to check our new club site. This site has it all. There are training tips, past club newsletters, a club photo page and so much more WWW.LASVEGASTRIATHLONCLUB.COM. The clubs name has been officially changed to Las Vegas Triathlon Club. This was the name when the club was formed as a non- profit organization and it will also be easier to get into national search engines by searching “Triathlon”or “club”. Now before we get started with the rest of the letter I have to say thank you on behalf of all the members to Teresa & Joe Terlizzi for all their patience, time and energy they put into this club, and for making it what it is. They both have done a fabulous job running the club and on top of a busy personal life as well. Now this means we need to really step up and do our part in the club, If anyone wants to help with putting on events contact Allen or Teresa on how to do this. They both are willing to help anyone out on this.  

   B.

So with all said and done...       
· 2001 Membership Information

On our new web site you can print out a 2001 application form. Please complete the information legibly and return it as soon as possible to the address found below. Members not renewing before Feb 15th will be dropped from the membership roster. Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.

Teresa Terlizzi 2831 Via Florentine St. Henderson, NV. 89014.

· Some of the member perks

 
FREE CLASSIFIEDS. Members should contact Brogg Sterrett by the 15th of the month to submit their ads for the newsletter. FREE BICYCLE TRAVEL CASE USE. Two travel cases are available for use. Members should contact Teresa to reserve a case. A $75.00 deposit is required. 



CHECK OUT THE NEW SITE ALSO!  www.lasvegastriathlonclub.com

         If anyone has pictures you would like to post on the site, Please contact Brian Rogers.

          B.

· “T”Talk
After careful consideration, I would like to announce that Joe and I will not be continuing as club co-presidents.  As most of you know, we are finishing our second year in office.  I think it will be good for the club to get some new leadership.  I would like to put more time into my Faith, my family and myself this year. Maybe, you’ll even see me entered into an event or two.  We need a president ASAP.  I will host several training rides in March and then Joe and I will step down from our position. I will continue in the capacity of keeping the club membership information current. 

Back when Pat Almeido was the editor and Joe and I took over as co-presidents, we had a discussion about the information that should be stated in the newsletter.  We were all in agreement that negativity was a no-no.  With that said, I will keep this as positive as possible.  I have always believed in supporting and being a part of the organization of the interests I had.  There seems to be a general feeling of apathy on the part of the triathletes that belong to the club.  I know this is not the case for everyone but I have hosted every event for the past two years.  The club officers could use some help. The most common excuse I hear is, “I am too busy.”  I agree but three hours out of the entire year is all that is necessary. I think everyone can find that in his or her lives.  That is all it would take to host a workout or an event.  If the problem is that you are intimidated to do it, I will help.  I ask you to please become involved in this organization.  The success of the organization depends on it.  There are many triathletes in the community who are completely unaware of the club.  We need to get a good solid organization established with workouts, events, training seminars, socials, etc. One person can not possibly accomplish this.  Figure out what you would like to help with and give Allen or myself a call. 

Brian Rogers, an Air Force physician and triathlete has done a fantastic job at developing a web site.  It is an ongoing project. Hopefully, the address can be included in this newsletter.  Thanks Brian for your input. Brian has some really good ideas pertaining to the club.  It will take bodies to pull it off though so I hope you consider helping.

I would like to close by thanking all the people who have made this two-year venture easier. The first thanks goes out to my husband and family for putting up with my cranky moods on the mornings when I was wondering why I was doing this. Thanks also to Gail Ledbetter who was always there when I needed her.  She was the “yes” at the end of the telephone.  A huge thanks goes out to Dean Weible of the Jock Shop who generously donates items (T-shirts, water bottles, hats, etc.) to the club at no cost just because he loves the sport.  By the way, if you need anything screen-printed or team uniforms, please visit the Jock Shop.  Thank you to all the members who supported the club by attending the events and for those who helped.  Thank you to Allen for serving as Treasurer and Brogg and Pat Almeido as newsletter editors.  THANKS.  See you on the road or in cycling class.  Teresa 

· Las Vegas Intl’ Marathon
               Submitted by Pat Auer

This race is getting better as far as being organized, on time and more porta potties. The weather was post card perfect for us half marathoners as the race stared at 6:30am and was over by approximately 8:30, well before the heat set in. I am happy that I am not writing about the marathon, as the temperature would have been much higher later in the morning. My trusty training partner had bailed on the day of the race to do a century ride in Palm Springs, so I ran without seeing any other tri-club members until Al Jankoviak blew by me at mile six. A good job for Al as he finished at around the 1:31 mark. Those 60-mile bike rides the day before the race are tough, but good training for those who have signed up for Wildflower half Ironman. I had the same excuses as I had also got in a long ride and some Mtn biking both days before the race. Unfortunately for me, I had not run much since the December Track club half Marathon. It showed bout mile nine as my pace dropped from seven-minute miles to something slower as I finished at approximately 1:36. 

The lack of training for the run is still haunting me, as the soreness has not gone away two days later. Not enough beer after the race, I will have to work on that. No more whining as pain is just weakness leaving your body. Blah, Blah, Blah.

The tri club volunteers did an excellent job removing those pesky chips from you running shoes. I need to figure out a method of lifting my foot up on the box after the race, it is very difficult. 

·  Officers Needed
I know, I know you’ve all heard it already. But here it is again. We currently need a President, Vice President  and an Event Coordinator. If you would like to give it a shot, but are unsure of what’s involved, please contact Teresa. I personally hadn’t even done my first tri and was in the club for only 3 months when I opened up my trap and said I would be the new editor. (I didn’t even own a computer.) But I did it because I truly love the sport and cared about the club. Teresa has been nothing but helpful and positive and I know she will be just as helpful with you. I hope some people out there will feel compelled as all the current officers have and will step forward and help the club continue to grow. Thank you.

   B.

· LVTS Logo Items

These items will be available at the workouts or by phoning Teresa.  Thanks again to Dean and The Jock Shop for providing these great items to the club.

LVTS Logo Towel    18X36 
$7.00 

LVTS Logo gym bag      
$18.00

LVTS Denim long sleeved shirt
$20.00

LVTS Polo shirt
$12.00

LVTS Baseball hat
$10.00

· Masters Swimming

Downtown Municipal Pool (LV Blvd / Bonanza)

 Coach Vic Hecker

 $2.00 per visit

 11:00 AM and 7:00 PM Monday-Friday

 Sports Club / Las Vegas (Olympic Ave. – 

Green Valley)

Coaches Frank Lowery (651-0910) and Brian    

 $25.00/month (Must be a member of SCLV)

 M-F   6–8:00 AM. / M-Th   7:30-8:30 PM / 

 SAT. 7-8:30AM 

 Team Rebel Aquatics    UNLV Pool

 Coach 

 $40.00/ month

 6:00 AM  Mon, Wed, Fri.

Whitney Ranch Pool,  Lorin Williams Pool

     Contact Frank for workout schedule

Coach Frank Lowery at 651-0910

· Indoor Cycling (Spinning)

The following sites are where LVTC members are instructing.

Sports Club/ Las Vegas (requires membership)

Patti Crain & John Zacchary

Call 454.6000 for more information.

24-Hour Fitness (requires membership)

Teresa Terlizzi

Buffalo/Sahara          Tues, Thurs.   12:00PM

Henderson                 Sat.                12:00PM

Elite Fitness (no membership required)

Teresa Terlizzi

Spring Mtn. between Jones and Rainbow.

$10.00 per class or buy a punch card and save.

Tue. And Thurs.                                10:00AM 

Workouts and Event Calendar

The following events are hosted by the Las Vegas Tri-Sports Club.  All participants must be current members with a waiver on file.  Memberships can be paid for at the event.  An e-mail reminder will be sent out the week of the event.  Child sitting is available at some events but must be pre-arranged by phone Teresa (361-6061) by Wednesday of the week of the event.

FEBRUARY

4
Sunday

Las Vegas Int’l Marathon



10
Saturday
Ride-N-Tie
Belt

10K


9:00 A.M.
$3.00

Confirmation of your participation in this event must be made by Wednesday, Feb. 7.  Phone if you are interested but need a partner.  This event consists of two people and one mountain bike. The participants alternate running and biking to complete the 10K course.

17
Saturday
Duathlon
CCR
1m run, 8m bike, 1m run

9:00 A.M.
$3.00

DIRECTIONS

BELT –   Beltway 

From the East side of town - take I-215 (Beltway)  West.  You will go past Rainbow, Buffalo and Sunset.  Exit on Russell Road and turn left.  Cross over the beltway and continue on the gravel road until you come to the barricade.  From the West Side of town, get on I-215 (Beltway) and take the Russell Road exit (first exit past Tropicana). Turn right and continue on the gravel road until you come to the barricade.

CCR -
Car Country Road
Take I-95 South past Henderson.  Exit on Car Country Road.  If you make it back to Boulder Highway, you have gone too far.  Take the first right at the stop light at the bottom of the hill.  Take the first left at the stop sign.  Take the first right at the top of the hill.  Park in the cul-de-sac.  This is the start / finish area.

OTHER EVENTS

               Las Vegas Spring Mountain Ominium Race

The race will be held March 31st and April 1st. Saturday starts with a 60 mile road race starting at SR 160 and Rainbow. The race will finish at the end of Lovell Canyon Road and a time trial starting and finishing at the Lovell Canyon Road Sunday’s event will consist of a criterium. For more info on these events contact Richard Craig at Pro Cyclery. (228.9460)

Pro Cyclery also hosts weekend rides on Saturday and Sunday.  They leave from the corner of Hualpai and Charleston at 7:00 AM the rides are fast pace but have many shortcut options and stops to regroup.  Twenty to thirty-five cyclists usually show up.  

L.V. Running club holds training runs every Thurs. at 6:00pm.(3-5miles) meet at the Athletes Foot on Nellis/Charlston in the Target shopping center.

Health South Hospital at 1250 S. Valley View is holding a clinic on preventative sports injury and nutrition with a Q.& A. open floor on Wed. Feb.22nd from 6:00-9:30pm. RSVP at 452.7463 

www.lasvegastriathlonclub.com
 LAS VEGAS TRIATHLETE
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